LOK SABHA

BULLETIN-PART II

(General Information relating to Parliamentary and other matters)

Nos. 8230-82311

Wednesday, April 24, 2024/ Vaisakha 04, 1946 (Saka)

No. 8230

MS Branch

Closing of allotment of Suites and Multi-Purpose Hall at Western Court Complex

Members are informed that as per the decision of the House Committee, Lok Sabha the allotment of Suites and Multi-Purpose Hall at Western Court Hostel/Annexe shall be stopped w.e.f. 1st May, 2024 for carrying out repair/maintenance work for being used by the newly elected members of 18th Lok Sabha as transit accommodation. Therefore, Suites and Multi Purpose Hall in Western Court Hostel/Annexe will not be available for allotment to the guests of Hon'ble MPs and for self use of Ex. MPs w.e.f. 1st May, 2024 until further orders.

Members are requested to take note of the above information.

No. 8231

Parliament Security Service

Shifting of Centralised Pass Issue Cell (CPIC) and Reception Office-PH

Members are informed that due to the ongoing redevelopment of external areas in the Parliament House Complex, the Centralized Pass Issue Cell (CPIC) and Reception Office-PH presently situated at Talkatora Road–II are functional in the North Utility Block of Parliament House on the Red Cross Road. The telephone numbers of the concerned offices are as under:

Centralized Pass Issue Cell (CPIC): 011-2308 2675/ 2676/2677/2681/2685.

Reception Office : 011-2308 2221/2222

Kind co-operation of Members is solicited.

UTPAL KUMAR SINGH Secretary General